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Message from Monday Work Crew 
 
The Monday Work Crew is asking for volunteers to help 
in keeping the Lodge in tip top shape. Replacing items 
that are broken, worn, and no longer in need [screens, 
bathroom faucets, shelves, light fixtures, repairing 
tables, patio items] plus other miscellaneous problems. 
We meet every Monday starting from 6:30 am to 7:30 
am and work no later than 9:00 am to 9:30 am. 
Plumbers, contractors, painters, and landscapers are in 
need to help the Lodge save money. 
 
Thanks, we need your help. 
Please contact Manny Martinez 
Cell #1-925-286-1012 
E-mail Krismanny@yahoo.com 
 
 

No Taco Tuesday on July 3rd. 

Lodge will be closed Wednesday July 4th. 

mailto:Krismanny@yahoo.com


Did You Know? 

John Adams believed that July 

2nd was the correct date on 

which to celebrate the birth of 

American independence, and 

would reportedly turn down 

invitations to appear at July 4th 

events in protest. Adams and 

Thomas Jefferson both died on 

July 4, 1826—the 50th 

anniversary of the adoption of 

the Declaration of 

Independence. 

 

  

  JULY BIRTHDAY DINNER 

 
 
 
 
Round up your family and friends and mosey on down to the Elks 
Lodge for the Western Jamboree July Birthday Dinner on July 6, 
2018. Scott will be preparing Chuck Wagon, finger lickin' good 
vittles to include BBQ Chicken, BBQ Ribs, and all the fixins'. 
   
Get prepared for Showtime in August.  You might catch a scene 
or two from Gone With the Wind or a favorite movie from the 
past.  The menu will include Turkey Pot Pie, Meat Loaf, and all 
the trimmings. Tickets will go on sale for the August Birthday 
Dinner Taco Tuesday, July 10, 2018. 
 
If you are a member with a birthday in August, you will receive 
an invitation which includes a dinner voucher and a free drink 
ticket.  Take your voucher to the Lodge and exchange it for a 
ticket PRIOR to the night of the Birthday Dinner. You then select 
a table and seat from the seating chart. Tickets can also be 
purchased for spouse and guests. Please remember that 
reservations are required, and selected seating comes first. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the Birthday Dinners. 
 
Bob Espinosa 
Birthday Dinner Chairman 
 

The Fourth of July—also known as 

Independence Day or July 4th—has 

been a federal holiday in the United 

States since 1941, but the tradition of 

Independence Day celebrations goes 

back to the 18th century and the 

American Revolution. On July 2nd, 

1776, the Continental Congress voted 

in favor of independence, and two 

days later delegates from the 13 

colonies adopted the Declaration of 

Independence, a historic document 

drafted by Thomas Jefferson. From 

1776 to the present day, July 4th has 

been celebrated as the birth of 

American independence, with 

festivities ranging from fireworks, 

parades and concerts to more casual 

family gatherings and barbecues. 

History of the Fourth of July 

Did you know New York City has the biggest fireworks display in the 
United States and that three U.S. presidents died on July 4? 

 

https://www.history.com/topics/holidays/july-4th


From the Station of the Exalted Ruler – Jack Meylink 

   
 
Remember the Alamo! 
On the first of July my wife, Linda, and I will be in San Antonio Texas representing our Lodge at the Elks National 
Convention that will be held there the 1st through the 4th of July. If we can survive the heat and humidity of Texas 
in July I will report back on the Grand Lodge activities and transactions in this article next month. 
Last month I talked to you about the success of our ritual team at the Northeast District competition that earned 
us the privilege to represent the Northeast District at the State Competition. Unfortunately, when you are 
competing against the Top Lodges from sixteen districts across the state the competition is better and the judges 
stricter in their scoring. I believe we placed 11th of the 16 teams that competed but I prefer to think that we 
placed 11th of the 168 total Lodges that were represented at the California and Hawaii Elks convention. I'm also 
very grateful for the way that our team came together and performed and know that we will now be able to 
initiate new candidates in our Lodge throughout the year. 
In other news from the State Convention. I was very proud to walk across the stage on the last day of the 
convention and present the total donations that the members of our Lodge contributed throughout the past year 
for the Major Project (or Purple Pig). In total, we raised just over $17,000 for this cause. With the Elks National 
Foundation contributing back to the State over one million dollars the total raised last year to help the children 
walk, talk, see and play exceeded 3.5 million dollars. Thank you all for your generous donations to this cause. 
I will take a minute here to talk to you about membership cards and door keys. This time of year, we have asked 
the greeters at our door to be especially careful in checking membership cards at the door. Why do we do this? 
Two reasons: 
1. We have a liquor license for a private club which means we can only sell to our members and their guests (this 
is also the reason why we ask you to make sure that you have signed your guests into our guest log each time you 
bring someone to the Lodge). We must make sure that those that enter our Lodge are members or registered 
guests in order not to run afoul of the law. 
2. With annual membership fees due at the end of March we still have quite a few members that have not paid 
for the 2018-2019 year. In most cases, we find this is because the billing statement was lost, overlooked, or 
forgotten; but in fairness to those that have paid on time we are checking to see if your card is up to date. 
For members that we have no record of dues being paid, we have turned off the electronic key card. The greeter 
will usually wait to see if you are able to open the door with your key card and if not will ask to see your 
membership card to see that it is current for this year. Please do not feel insulted if this happens. With close to 
700 members we cannot expect our greeters to recognize each of our members. 
Remember also that when you were initiated the instructions you were given stated: "The membership card, 
which will be presented to you by the Secretary, is a means of identification. It shows you are a member in good 
standing in this Lodge. You should carry it with you at all times. You are required to present it to gain admission 
to this Lodge, and without it you cannot gain admission to another Lodge". 
 
Thank you for helping us to meet this requirement. 

Jack  

 
 
 

 

  

ADVERTISING RATES: 

MEMBERS: $80.00 per year 

Non Members: $200.00 per year 

12 issues to 850 members monthly 

*Business Card size advertisement 

*Website Exposure 

Call Tom Hart for Advertising 530-367-3577 
 



LODGE BYLAWS 

Auburn Lodge Bylaws are available on line at 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691 

 

A user name and password are required, and access through 

this link is restricted to Lodge members only.  Members who 

don't yet have a password may register by giving their 

membership number and name to Grand Lodge online 

at:    http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 

 

                                                       
 

                                    

The Auburn Elks Lodge Bulletin is published monthly by 

Auburn Lodge #1691 

B.P.O.E. Elks 

195 Pine St. 

Auburn CA  95603 

530-888-7111 

www.auburnelks.org 

auburnelks@gmail.com 

Regular Lodge Meetings 

2nd & 4th Thursday – 7:30 p.m. 

Pre-Lodge Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

Business Hours 

Tuesday thru Friday 

9 a.m. to 6 p.m 

Bar hours: 11 a.m until 8 p.m. 

Closed Monday 

Bulletin Deadline 

15th of the preceding month 

 

Bulletin Editor, Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

Tomdiana87@yahoo.com 

 

Assistant Editor, Linda Simmons 

genfreak@pacbell.net 

 

Advertising: Tom Hart 

530-367-3577 

 

Auburn Lodge 

#1691 B.P.O.E. 

 

New Officers for 2018                   

 

 

 Exalted Ruler         Jack Meylink               
Leading Knight       Harlan Moore               
Loyal Knight          Bill Chelonis          
Lecturing Knight    Larry LaVerne         
Esquire               Linda Lee Talso                    
Chaplain   Bill Costa                   
Inner Guard            Paula Celick                       
Tiler                 Wanda Nordstrom             
Treasurer  Gene Henggeler                
Secretary  Bob Oles                           
Organist   Linda Wismar 
                                                   
Trustees 
5th Year                  Warren Manley                 
4rd Year                  Dennis Koehn                  
3nd Year                 Royce Birks                      
2nd Year                 Wayne Helley 
1st Year   Kathy Madeiros 

 

             From the Secretary 

     Bob Oles 

                          

 

From the Secretary – Bob Oles 

It is great to see that PDDGER Dave Provan was appointed by the 

Past Grand Exalted Rulers to be District Leader for our Northeast 

District. I know Dave will do a great job as District Leader for our 

Northeast District.  

I attended the California-Hawaii Elks State Convention held in 

San Diego last May and attended all the Secretary meetings that 

were held.  They went over the secretary duties and the new 

laws that are now in effect and the ones that are going to be.  

Now all Elk Bar Tenders must take a (LEAD) Licensee Education 

on Alcohol and Drugs, Alcohol Seller/Server Training Program 

course and after they get their certificate of completion they 

must give a copy of their certificate to be filed to the Lodge 

secretary.   

If you have a change of address or need to order a name badge, 

we have order forms in the office or at the bar.  Please 

remember to print legibly so that the correct information gets to 

the Secretary and if you lose your key card or badge there is a 

$10 charge to replace it.  

As always, if you want to reach me please email 

rfoles@sbcglobal.net or phone 916.798.6591.    

Bob Oles, PDDGER, Secretary 

 
 

http://www.elks.org/lodges/bylaws.cfm?lodgeNumber=1691
http://www.elks.org/members/registration.cfm
http://www.auburnelks.org/
mailto:auburnelks@gmail.com
mailto:Tomdiana87@yahoo.com
mailto:genfreak@pacbell.net
mailto:rfoles@sbcglobal.net


 
 

Every Tuesday Except July 3rd 
Lunch social 

Taco Tuesday 
 

Every Wednesday Except July 4th 
Elks Lunch 11: 30 to 3:00 

 
Friday July 6, 2018 

Birthday Dinner 
BBQ Pork Ribs & BBQ Chicken 
Baked Beans & French Fries 

Seasonal Vegetables 
Salad Bar, Hot rolls 

Dessert 
 

Sunday July 8, 2018 
Elks All You Can Eat Pancake Breakfast 9 am to 11:30 am 

Jimmy Omelet Bar 
Bacon, Sausage and Ham 

Biscuits & gravy 
Hash Browns 

 
Thursday July 12, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
July 20, 2018 

Cook Your Own Steak 
Featuring Steaks, Ribs, Chicken & Burgers 

With a Salad & Potato Bar 
5 to 7 pm 

 
Thursday July 26, 2018 

Meeting Night 
Chef’s Choice 

 
July 27, 2018 

All You Can Eat 
Pizza, Spaghetti, and Salad 

 

 

 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Butcher Block 
 

   From the Station of the 
   Leading Knight – 

    Harlan Moore 
 
 
 
 
 
July already!  Time to make progress on my most 

important duties, Piggy Bank Chairman.  Our State 

Major Project is an example of ELKS finest work.  I had 

the privilege to meet our 2018 Theme Child John and 

his family, I will include our CHEMPI therapists as well 

because to witness the interaction between John, his 

family, and our CHEMPI staff confirms our best efforts 

for the Piggy Bank are well directed. 

Our 2017-18 contributions of $17,060 was a 

respectable effort, yet not our best, let’s all try to get 

back to our best.  I have set a personal goal for myself 

and will soon work with our whole team and set goals 

for the 2018-19 Lodge year and post the results in the 

bulletin to chart the progress.  Just a reminder please 

be sure to put your name on or in the piggy bank and 

your membership card would be helpful, please, please 

don’t be anonymous, the money goes to the same 

cause it is your recognition and our personal thanks to 

you that is lost.   Another means to contribute is via 

the CHEA website https://chea-elks.org/   look for the 

Purple Pig logo on the left-hand side, click donation, 

with a debit/credit card your name, Lodge & 

membership number, the easy way.  Again, for all you 

have done and all you will do. 

Finally, enjoy your July and our nations birthday, enjoy 

your summer. and join us at the Lodge when you can. 

Finally, questions or comments call 530-906-4765 or 

email Harlan@hemoore.com  

Best, 
Harlan 
 
 
 
Best, 

Harlan 
 

 
 
 
 
● Long Term Care ● EA+ (Travel Emergency) ● Vision 
● Dental   ● Identity Theft ● Hearing   ● Pet Insurance 
● Medicare Supplement  ● Medicare Advantage 

 
Ernest J. Strobel, President (530) 887-0102 

CA License – 0568200 

https://chea-elks.org/
mailto:Harlan@hemoore.com


   
 

 
   

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lodge Cleanup Reminder 
 

 
Please remember Lodge Cleanup the 1st. Wednesday 
each month at 9:00 am.  The next one is on July 11th.  
Note second Wednesday this month only.   
 
In June, we did some general cleanup inside, outside, 
vacuumed carpets, cleaned doors and windows inside 
and out, cleaned and dusted bar area, cleaned 
downstairs, cleaned lobby, cleaned kitchen, cleaned 
floor drains, cleaned coffee area, cleaned popcorn 
machine, cleaned nacho machine, dusted blinds, 
cleaned and filled salt & pepper shakers, pruned trees 
down by the street, sprayed weeds, and much, much 
more. 
 
The Lodge would like to thank the members that 
worked In June:  PER Dick Robart, ER Jack Meylink, 
Trustee/BHC Dir. Warren Manley, Tom Eastman, Mike 
Van Hook, Ed Rodriguez, Remy Giannini, Cedric 
Trujillo, Bill McPeak, Henry Tukloff, Ron Bailey, 
Harvey Eisley, Rudy Pelzman, Pete Biersteker, Richard 
Huntley, Mike Slattery and Jim Harris. 
 
Turnout was low - we could always use more help.  
Please come out and give us a hand next time. 
 
Dick Robart Lodge Cleanup Chair 
530-889-1779h 530-906-1945c 
lib.dick.robart@gmail.com 
 
 

                        Dennis Koehn 

My pick for Elk of the month for July is a person 
that is active in many aspects of the Lodge- Dennis 
Koehn. Dennis is in his 4th year as Trustee at the 
Lodge; he is one of the Directors of our Building 
Hall Committee; and, Dennis has done an 
outstanding job as our Drug Awareness Chairman. 
Last year he coordinated bringing in a speaker from 
the Elks National Foundation to speak at several of 
our local schools. This was considered such a great 
success by the schools they requested that he set it 
up again this year. This is a major step forward in 
getting the Elks involved in our community.  Dennis 
took the initiative to get the Auburn Elks Lodge into 
the Auburn Chamber of commerce - again 
recognition of our Lodge in the Auburn community. 
He is Chair of our Government relations committee 
and has also chaired the Public Relations 
Committee (because of his added responsibility 
with the Building Hall Committee this year we are 
actively looking for someone to take over the 
Public Relations responsibility). He is also active in 
the Auburn Elks RV club and continues to serve on 
one of our Taco teams. 
 
Please join me in thanking Dennis for all the ways 
that he contributes to keeping our Lodge running.  
 
 

mailto:lib.dick.robart@gmail.com


 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                         

   Bill Costa 
 
 
 
 
I have the honor to be the Chaplin for the year 2018-2019.  I want 
to focus on the Ritual Elks Officers perform during the initiation 
of new members.  The four stations that we exemplify are 
Charity, Justice, Brotherly Love, and Fidelity.  My emphasis this 
month will be on Charity. 
 
Many times when charity is mentioned in English-language 
bibles, it refers to "love of God", which is a spiritual love that is 
extended from God to man and then reflected by man, who is 
made in the image of God, back to God. God gives man the 
power to act as God acts (God is love), man then reflects God's 
power in his own human actions towards others. 
 
According to the Elks National, some of the charities are 
Scholarships, Hoop Shoots, Drug Awareness, Elks National 
Foundation, Elks Veterans Service, Community service, State 
Projects, and Elks Member Services. 
  
In our Lodge in Auburn, all our volunteers working are giving up 
their time; they are not compensated for their help to make our 
Lodge welcoming.  Even though they do not get paid, they do 
accept tips.   
On your the next visit to the at the Lodge remember our 
volunteers such as bartenders, improvement funds etc.  When 
you give something, it is a donation to a Charity. 
 
Bill Costa 
Chaplain 

 

Bill Costa 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

                   Lodge Manager 

  

July is a fun month as we are already half way through 
2018 and we celebrate our independence.   
The Elks Lodge will be closed on both July 3rd and 4th so 
there is no Tuesday Lunch or Taco Tuesday and no 
Wednesday Lunch and Pool or Shuffleboard 
tournaments.  
 
Now for the business part, in July (my birthday month) 
we will start with the July Birthday Dinner on July 6th 
featuring BBQ Pork Ribs and BBQ Chicken, followed by 
our monthly Pancake Breakfast on Sunday July 8th.  On 
Friday July 20th we will be having our Cook Your Own 
Steak Night and ending the month with our All You Can 
Eat Pizza and Spaghetti Dinner on July 27th.  
 
We welcome Adi as a new member of our kitchen staff 
so please introduce yourself to her when you get a 
chance.  
  
Remember every Tuesday except July 3rd is Taco 
Tuesday and every Wednesday except July 4th we have 
the Elks Lunch Menu with Scotts Blue Plate Specials. 
 
Bob DiMiceli 
Lodge Manager 
 



       May Pool Results 

   
 

                                   
 
 
 

Lecturing Knight – Larry LaVerne 

June brought plenty of sunshine and beautiful weather.  Those 
who are out at the rivers or out hiking need to take prudent 
safety precautions including sunscreen.  Stay healthy and stay 
well. 
 
We have lots to report regarding health issues for June.  Please 
contact me anytime with Sickness and Distress items that you 
would like to have reported to our members.  My phone is 
(530) 885-1428 and Email is crowislandmusic@gmail.com 

Sickness and Distress 

Will Thomas Is recovering at home Cards and Letters 
appreciated. Send Email, phone disconnected. 
   
Ernie Strobal   Back surgery scheduled for Aug 2nd.  Talked 
with Ernie and he seems in good spirits. 
 
Christine Fetzer is doing well and should be able to get rid of 
the walker soon.  Still in recovery. 
 
Hugh Allen was suffering from pneumonia but has recovered 
and seems to be in good health now. 
 
Joe Sturak is in Sienna hospital where he has had a setback. He 
is unable to talk or walk but would love to see some of you. 
  
Bill Costa had eye surgery June 11th to remove film cloud. 
   
George Williams   Shunt installed, he is at home recovering 
from the operation. 
 
William Rockefeller is suffering from Cancer, chemo next week 
or so.  located in his stomach and esophagus, no pain.  Says to 
tell all "Hello".  He is getting out some for short walks. 
 

 

         
 

             

            

 
  

May 2nd   
1st Jack Meylink /Rick DeKnoop  
2nd Gary Hubbard /Rex Gouldthred  
3rd Remy Giannini /Bill Mc Peak  
Attendees: 
Chuck Cooper /Pete Biersteker  
Ron Minyard /Mike Cosby  
Bill Costa /Jim Lambert 
Don Council /Ron Ruskaff  
Bill Nordstrom /Fred Jones  
 
May 9th 
1st Roger Imsdahl /Ron Ruskaff  
2nd Rick DeKnoop /Bill Mc Peak  
3rd Ron Minyard /Fred Jones  
Attendees: 
Rex Gouldthred /Bill Nordstrom  
Mike Cosby /Jack Meylink  
Dave McGuire /Don Council  
Bill Costa /Pete Biersteker  
Chuck Cooper /Gary Hubbard  
 
May 14th 
1st Roger Imsdahl /Fred Jones  
2nd Ron Ruskaff /Rex Gouldthred  
3rd Chuck Cooper /Bill Mc Peak  
Attendees: 
Rick DeKnoop /Ron Minyard  
Bill Nordstrom /Pete Biersteker  
Gary Hubbard /Don Council  
 
May 23rd 
1st Mike Cosby/Jack Meylink  
2nd Roger Imsdahl /Chuck Cooper  
3r. Remy Giannini /Pete Biersteker  
Attendees: 
Don Council /Ron Ruskaff  
Garry Hubbard /Bill Mc Peak  
Rick DeKnoop /Fred Jones  
Rex Gouldthred /Ron Minyard  
 
May 30th 
1st Remy Giannini /Jack Meylink  
2nd Ron Minyard /Rick DeKnoop  
3rd.Gary Hubbard /Mike Cosby  
Attendees: 
Manny Martinez /Richard Hansen 
Bill Nordstrom /Pete Biersteker  
Fred Jones /Rex Gouldthred  
Roger Imsdahl /Don Council  
Chuck Cooper /Bill McPeak 
 

 



                            Veterans Corner 
 

     
 
 
 
Welcome to July, nearing the middle of another summer.  July 4th is on the first Wednesday of this month.  Celebrate this 
holiday keeping mind what it stands for.  The colonists came here to get away from religious persecution.  They came to 
America, to what was to become the melting pot of the world where people came to enjoy freedom from tyranny and other 
forms of persecution.  Rules and guidelines were established with our new form of government.  Those same rules apply today 
though many have been modified and interpreted differently from our founding father's plan.  Be that as it may, celebrate July 
4th as you see fit remembering that a Veteran died so that you could be you. 
 
If you have reason to go to either of Auburn's cemeteries (old & new), check out the benches that the Lodge had placed in the 
Veteran's section.  They are identical and will stand the test of time. 
 
We have military personnel serving all around this beautiful world.  Many of them are in harm’s way.  Please remember them in 
your prayers.  Don't forget about their families as well.  May God bless us all and watch over our families as we journey through 
life together.  God Bless America. 
 
Rudy Pelzman 
Chairman 
Veterans Service Committee 
Phone: (916) 771-0294 
E-mail:  laketahoe@att.net 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
. 
 

 
 
  

RV Club News – Spark, NV Rally 

Well, when you miss a rally, you miss a big fun time.  I talked to some of 
the group that attended the rally in Sparks in May.  Except for some 
"spotty weather", a good time was had by all.  Thursday started out with a 
cocktail hour and good eats provided by the club.  I am hearing that 
kayaking in the nearby lake was a fun time for Gerry and Dennis, while a 
brisk walk around the lake was undertaken by Bill and Elaine.  Oh, those 
sporty members! 
Also, there was golf on the agenda, visit to the car museum, some casino 
visits and of course good get-  togethers.  Friday took the group to a 
dinner at the Sparks Elks Lodge which I was told was a great meal and a 
VERY hospitable Lodge.  Saturday was a gathering at the clubhouse where 
a birthday party for Ann Council was celebrated.  Also, a mini pool 
tournament was played.  No winner was announced. There were meals, a 
bar at breakfast, and just great fellowship.  This makes membership and 
participation in our Auburn Elks Club an important part of our Lodge 
membership.  The rally partiers all said adios on Monday morning.  Big 
thanks to those who worked on this rally and the attendees!  Next Rally 
will be in July for Clio and August for Truckee. I hear some fun things are 

planned.  Till then . . . safe trips and fun travels😁 
 
Linda Arnold, RV CLUB historian 
 

 



 
                    

  

 

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Flag Donation to Alta Vista School 

 

  

Elk’s shuffleboard JUNE 2018 
 
June 2 
1st Maureen Price/Barbara Hewitt 
2nd Glenda Cooper/Jan Quarry 
3rd Joyce Costa/Jaqui Conci 
 
June 9 
1st Krissey Whitty/Jan Quarry 
2nd Maureen Price /Nadine Hubbard 
3rd Glenda Cooper 
 
June 16 
1st Ann Council/Jan Quarry 
2nd Maureen Price/Jacqui Conci 
3rd Barbara Hewitt/Nadine Hubbard 
 
June 23 
1st Krissy Whitty/Barbara Hewitt 
2nd Nadine Hubbard/Glenda Cooper 
3rd Jan Quarry/Maureen Price  
 
June 30 
1st Jan Quarry/Glenda Cooper 
2nd Jacqui Conci/Connie Burns 
3rd Barbara Hewitt/Maureen Price 

Mother’s Day Thank You 
Thank You!! Thank you!!!  To all the volunteers who helped set up for 
Mother’s Day and the clean-up afterwards. I can't remember everyone’s 
name but you all know who you are.  Again, thank you.  
 
Also, thank you to the ladies who keep our chair covers looking so nice for 
our special events. 
 
Sharon Bettencourt PDDGER 
Chairman 
 

The Lodge was contacted by Kim Casbeer at Alta Vista Charter 

School to see if we would donate a 4X6’ American Flag to fly outside 

in front of their school. This request was turned over to Linda 

Wismar, Americanism Chair.  She investigated and got a price and 

approval from the Trustees. It was presented on the floor of the 

Lodge and approved. It was then passed to Dick Robart PER to place 

an order. When it was received Linda was on a trip, so Dick Robart 

delivered it to the school and presented it to Dr. Camille Taylor, 

Principal.  

 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following have submitted applications for 
membership in Auburn Elks Lodge No. 1691.  
 
Chip Perley proposes Sonja Conklin; Rod Adamson 
proposes James Schrader; and Harlan Moore proposes 
Clifford Hardle.    
 

 

 

Applications for Membership 
 

21 Breton, Richard E 
21 Jones, Paul 
21 Strobel, Ernest J 
22 Slattery, Mike 
23 Bovard, John D 
23 Krug, Richard J 
23 Mallery, James R 
24 Arnold, Kathleen Rae 
24 Bartlett, Alan R 
24 Huntley, Richard 
25 Martello, Dennis L 
25 Watkins, Charles W 
26 Giannini, Remy 
26 LaVerne, Lawrence H 
27 Roumage, Vic 
29 Blommer, Jerome 'Jerry' 
29 DiMiceli, Robert F 
29 Mathe, Joe F 
29 Panelli, John A 
30 Klein, Paul C 
30 Thomas, William R 
31 Altstadt, David 
31 Barker, Gail G 
31 Bobson, Pamela 
31 Mc Clernon, James Mitchell 
31 Rolfe, Don 
31 Scott, Wesley A 
31 Sipe, Michael A 

 

1 Cornett, Marvin 
1 Fox, Thomas M 
2 Beckes, Gary R 
2 Bennett, John 
3 Rolfe, Vivienne 
3 Stone, Kenneth R 
4 Gottstein, Frank A 
5 Gruber, Joseph 
6 Duck, Barry G 
6 Mecham, Nick 
7 Manning, Kevin 
7 Wages, Stephen C 
7 Young, Howard 
8 Reuter, Tim 
8 Sutherland, Richard A 
10 Ratliff, Troy 
11 Chelonis, William M 
11 Gregory, Dennis H 
12 Cremarosa, Nancy Ann 
12 Gonzales, Henry E 
12 Gray, Cheryl A 
12 Mullenix, Jimmy 
13 Jackson, Terrel B 
14 Bailey, Ronald L 
14 Shaw, Gary 
15 Crutchfield, Dan E 
15 Ross, Paul W 
16 Kramer, Glen H 
17 Scherer, Eugene 
18 Bauer, Dennis L 
19 Millward, Thomas W 
20 Carr, John N 
20 Harris, James D 
20 Kinnison, Charles J 
20 Morrow, Tom 

 

Message from the Building Hall Co. Inc. 
 

Meetings 1st Thursday of each month 2:00 pm. 
 
Rentals: 
Replacing front two windows on 183 Pine. 
The front porch will be repaired and painted on 179 
Pine. 
Installing screens on 175 Pine & 183 Pine. 
 
Lodge Building 195 Pine: 
A 32inch emergency exit gate [opening from inside 
only] will be installed in the patio area. 
Replacing front entrance awning. 
Bids to install & replace the sign that faces Hwy 49 
exit from Hwy 80 are in progress. 
Parking lot resurfaced & striped after trench to install 
lights on both statues is finished. 
 
Building Hall Co. Inc. 
Manny Martinez 
 



 


